
.~ ASHTON .TATE

Bvline 2.0 statement

From:

Corp. Corom., Cust. Serv., Sales, Support

Linda Duttenhaver - Corp. Comm.

To:

Date: December 5, 1989

The following statement has been approved as a response for
inquiries regarding the status of Byline 2.0:

"Ashton-Tate will continue to market .Byline 1.0; however, we'are
still in contractual negotiations with the developer for Byline 2.0.
It is unlikely that Ashton-Tate will market Byline 2.0."

Please contact me if you have any further questions.
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